         Research Riders Meeting

June 14, 2007
David Moczygemba, Research Riders President, called the meeting to order. There were twelve members present in the Executive Dining Room. The minutes of the last meeting were accepted and approved. The Treasurer’s report was dispensed with, due to the absence of the Treasurer.
Old Business Section---There will be no changes in the hand/mail outs concerning this summer’s Ride Across Texas. These rules have been sent to all riders. If you haven’t received them as of yet, please notify President David Moczygemba. If we have your e-mail address, you should have received them all ready. The reference material for the Texas Independence Trail Region can be found at: www.texasindependencetrail.com/home/index.asp    and   www.thc.state.tx.us/publications/brochures/IndepBro.pdf
There was some discussion of the planned ride to Victoria. (Additional information has since been e-mailed to all riders, we will try to keep you posted through the e-mail system). It is planned for July 14 and 15.

Vice President John Duck reported to us that Juan Ruiz has not returned any of John’s attempts to contact him. Secretary Sandra Segovia  suggested that we submit the paperwork to the RRA at this time anyway. John agreed and the RRA should be in receipt of the necessary paperwork very soon.
New Business Section---A new order for patches will be turned in shortly. We should be receiving fifteen new patches, so, if you have not been able to secure one yet, now would be a good time to let Treasurer Ken Irvin know that you’ll be purchasing one as soon as they become available.
James Galloway recently completed the basic riders MSF course. Like anyone who has finished the course, he highly recommends it to any rider.

John Duck and Steve Clay discussed some of the activities that they were involved with at the Republic of Texas Rally in Austin. They both agreed that the general statement, “The ROT Rally was just nuts!” about covered it all.

The Institute just purchased a brand new Yamaha GSXR 1000 for testing. John Duck had the opportunity to go over and pick it up and return it to SWRI. It had put a very large smile on his face, as he was able to show it off after the meeting.

There was some discussion concerning having more lunch rides. This is something that will be looked into a little more closely. If you are willing to lead or even to suggest places to go to over lunch, please make your choices known to either President Moczygemba or to Senior Ride Captain Scott Mullin. That way they can be planned and distributed to the group as a whole in an attempt to get maximum riders for each trip.

There is a trip scheduled for today (June 14th). It is a ride to Texas Pride Barbeque. The plan is to leave the off campus Credit Union at 6:15.

The monthly rides for July are being planned by President David Moczygemba and Vice President John Duck. An August ride may be undertaken by Senior Ride Captain Scott Mullin and a September Ride is being researched by Pete McKeighan.

We picked up four new members at this meeting. Congratulations and welcome to Chuck Ellis, James Galloway, Doug McCoy, and Cathy Wilson!!

It was noted that Mark Griffin is back!! Thanks to Mark for his service! We can expect Mark to be able to participate in Research Riders events as soon as he can.

After some general discussion between Dennis Scheidt, Pete McKeighan, Don Moravits, Sandra Segovia and Steve Clay, along with President Moczygemba, it was decided that rather than trying to re-write the By-Laws, the officers will continue to make financial decisions for the entire group. There will still be a study on the expenditures over the last two years in order to verify the spending trends. After that study is complete, there will be more discussions at a future meeting, if a change is felt to be warranted.

Steve Clay noted that we picked up two more new members at the Credit Union Ride 4 Kids. We can also extend a welcome and congratulations to: Debbie McGuire and Pat McGuire. Debbie happens to be Steve’s sister! And to complete our “family recruiting”, Marshall Williams signed up his parents as members as well. That adds Mike and Terry Williams to our roster, too!
Pete McKeighan made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Joe Stateson, and unanimously approved to end the meeting. 
